
 

 
HOME ACCESS CENTER 

 

HAC is currently closed due to summer maintenance.  Student schedules will be available at Materials Pick-Up.  
HAC will be open to print additional copies of your schedule starting on Monday, August 20. 

  
 

 

MATERIALS PICK-UP DAYS 

Enter Door #40 

   All Classes   Monday, August 20     2:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

  

 

NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION 

Mark your calendar!  An informational meeting to acquaint new students and parents to St. Charles East will 
be held Monday, August 20 at 4:00 PM in room E175 (the Little Theater).  There will be signs at Door#1 
directing you! The evening will include a building tour. See you there! 

 

 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 

Welcome back!  The first day of school is Wednesday, August 22.  Please bring your Chromebook fully 
charged.  Wear your student ID on the new, fancy lanyard that you received at Materials Pick-up days.  See 
you soon!   

 

SAVE THE DATE — BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT  
St. Charles East High School will hold its annual Back to School Night on Thursday, August 30, 2018. All parents 
are encouraged to take advantage of this special program to meet the staff of St. Charles East.  Watch your 
mailbox for your invitation!  The evening begins at 6:45 p.m. and ends at 9:01 p.m. You will follow your son/
daughter’s class schedule that evening—please check HAC for the most up-to-date schedule. 
  

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

Wouldn’t it be nice if someone was available to help you with your assignments?  Do you want to stay on 
track with your 4 year plan/23 credits?  Wouldn’t it be nice to work here at school in a quiet, supportive 
atmosphere? Join Homework Club for help on assignments in all subject areas!  The club is open 2:30-3:45PM 
on Tuesday, Wednesdays (non Early Release) and Thursdays.  Pick up an application from Mrs. Dandre in the 
Student Activities Office.  See your Dean or Counselor for more  information.  Homework Club starts on 
Tuesday, September 11, 2018.  See you soon! 

August 20, 2018 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN AUTO CLUB 

Do you enjoy working and talking about cars, trucks and motorcycles?  Or, maybe your interest is in power       
equipment?  STCE has a fully functional shop and an active student-run club for students who want to gain            
experience and meet others with similar interests.  Our first meeting will introduce you to our club and shop, and 
it takes place on Thursday, August 23 from 2:30 to 3:15 in room D148.  This will be informational and includes a 
shop tour!  Please stop by.  All are welcome!  Club advisors are Mrs. Johnson and Mr. Straiker.            

Martha.Johnson@d303.org and Thomas.Straiker@d303.org. 
 

 

ATTENTION SOPHOMORES, JUNIORS, SENIORS 

Would interested in the “Saints Helping Hawks” Tutoring Program? Contracts are available in the Student             
Activities Office. You’ll need Mrs. Dandre’s signature on the contract before you can start to help at Wredling. 
Our first tutoring session at Wredling is Tuesday, September 11. Stop by the Student Activities Office once school 
starts if you’d like to read over a contract and join as a tutor. 
 

LAW CLUB – MOCK TRIAL 
Are you interested in the law? Ever wonder what happens in a court room trial? Do you have acting skills you 
want to sharpen? Then, please consider joining Mock Trial at East! The Law Club/Mock Trial team is looking for 
new members to compete as lawyers and witnesses. Practices start in October (one day a week) and the Illinois 
State Bar Association releases the case for the year on or near November 1. Once the case is released, practices 
will be two days a week. Contact Mr. Sarmiento in the Special Ed office or email to paul.sarmiento@d303.org.  
 

 
DINE OUT TO HELP FIGHT CANCER 

The annual Kick-A-Thon is right around the corner. This year we will celebrate the 25th anniversary on Friday,      
September 28, 2018 before the start of the varsity football game between North and East at St. Charles North 
High School. We hope you will join the St. Charles East and North dance teams kick to fight cancer. Proceeds 
from the event will be donated to the American Cancer Society, The Living Well Cancer Center in Geneva and Fox 
Valley Food for Health. Visit http://www.kick-a-thon.org  to make a donation, become a community kicker or     
corporate sponsor, or for more details. 
 

Here are some other exciting ways you can also help raise money for this year’s kick-a-thon. Simply dine out at 
some of our participating restaurants on specific dates and either display a flyer, show it on your smartphone or 
just tell the cashier your dining out to support kick-a-thon and a percentage of your bill will be donated back to 
our cause. Watch for flyers in upcoming issues of your Orange and Black Bulletin. 
 

Mark these dine out fundraising events on your calendar!  See you there! 
On the Border 3050 E. Main Street in St. Charles, Every Friday starting August 24-October 27 
Portillo’s 3895 E. Main Street in St. Charles on Wednesday, August 29 between 5:00-8:00 PM 

Panda Express 110 S. Kirk Rd. In St. Charles on Wednesday, September 12 
Chipotle 3821 E. Main Street in St. Charles on Tuesday, September 25 between 4:00 - 8:00PM 

mailto:Martha.Johnson@d303.org
mailto:Thomas.Straiker@d303.org
mailto:paul.sarmiento@d303.org
http://www.kick-a-thon.org/


 

 

CLASS RING & LETTERMAN JACKET & GRADUATION ANNOUNCEMENT ORDERS 

It’s “Ring Night” on Wednesday, September 5 from 5PM to 7PM in the main lobby (door #1) to order and view 
class rings and Letterman jackets.  A representative from Herff Jones will be in the Main Commons during all 
lunch hours on September 6 to take class ring, jacket and graduation announcement orders.   

 
 

ATTENTION EAST PARENTS  - JOIN PTO 
The PTO is looking for volunteers to fill open positions for the 2018-19 school year.  There are many great        
committees and opportunities to choose from!  Follow this link to volunteer:  2018/2019 STCE PTO Volunteers  
 

 

HOMECOMING 2018 

Parade and Football Game vs. Geneva—Friday, September 21, 2018 

Dance—Saturday, September 22, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS OF 2019 – PLAN YOUR SENIOR PORTRAITS 

Formal Senior portraits are taken from June – October by Root Studios here at East. See the remaining dates 
and times listed below. Senior families will receive communications about Root Studios during the summer.    
Customer Service:  800-433-1766 

Monday, October 1, 4PM-9 PM 

Tuesday, October 2, 4PM-9 PM 

Wednesday, October 3, 4PM-9 PM 

Thursday, October 4, 4PM-9 PM 
 

Pro-tip #1 from the East Yearbook Staff:  If you are only interested in a Yearbook photo, you can skip the         
sitting fee and get the photo done with a single pose.  Please get photographed as soon as possible!  
 

Pro-tip #2 from the East Yearbook Staff:  Your Senior student can wear semi-formal clothing for their ID photo 
(at Materials Pick-up) and the resulting photo will be almost identical to the formal photos.  

 
Missed dates: If a Senior is not photographed by Root Studios, we will use the Senior ID photo taken at          
registration. Many Seniors are portrayed this way each year, and the end result is consistent. Please get           
photographed as soon as possible! After the November 1, 2018 deadline – ID photos are the only option for   
making sure Seniors are pictured in the yearbook. We do not use any photos taken outside of Roots Studios or 
ID photos. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094fadaa22aafc1-20182019
https://senior.hrimaging.com/Senior/Login.aspx



















